
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 2 June 2005 

2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 2.1 Marshland Road Lane Marking 
 
  Tony Mander, Ian Daniels, Ken Wilson and Ralph Ross (Shirley Residents’ Association) 

addressed the Board regarding their concerns on the consultation process in relation to the 
Marshland Road lane marking project. 

 
  The Board received the information, noting the residents’ concerns and decided that the 

Shirley/Papanui Community Board meet with the Burwood/Pegasus Community Board to 
discuss: 

 
 (a) The consultation process in relation to the project; 
 (b) The Council processes in addressing this issue now; 
 (c) Additional parking for businesses in the area; 
 (d) The need for pedestrian crossing facilities on Marshland Road; and 
  (e) Any remedial actions which the Boards may take on behalf of their residents. 
 
 2.2 Styx Bridge 
 
  Geoff Griffiths, Transit NZ updated the board on the Styx bridge.  The Chairperson thanked him 

for the weekly progress reports. 
 
 2.3 Aylesford Street Residents 
 
  The Board received a letter from the residents of Aylesford Street about excessive traffic speed 

on their street. 
 
  Sergeant Gary Manch reported that two speeding tickets had been issued within the last few 

days and advised that he would be asking the strategic traffic unit to pay closer attention to 
enforcement on Aylesford Street. 

 
  The Chairperson thanked Sergeant Manch for the information. 
 
 2.4 St Bede’s College – Community Sports Complex 
 
  Sue Bramwell, Justine Boyle and Allan Dalton were in attendance and spoke to the Board about 

the Community Sports Complex project being built on the grounds of St Bede’s College. 
 
  The Chairperson suggested that the college put in an application for funding to the Council’s 

Draft Annual Plan 2005/06 and also suggested that the Board could provide the college with a 
letter of support.  

Please Note
Please refer to the Council Minutes for the decision


